
School Community Council 
3/12/13 
2:30 P.M. 
 
Attendees:  Lisa Larsen, Penney Gauchay, Laura Belnap, Mike Bearden, Doug Webb, 
Mike Travis, Cherae Ecalono, Jody Murphy, Liz Maxfield, Jen Batchler, LaDawn 
Edwards, Jim Young 
 
1.  Minutes from last meeting were accepted as posted to the web. 
2. Valley View Update - Valley View is approved to come to Oak Canyon.  Registration 

has taken place and 61 so far have registered from Valley View.  We anticipate more 
students coming our way.  FTE's will most likely go to Health and to cover Drama as 
well.  Hourly employees will also be looked at.   

3. School Improvement Plan - Last year the CTL have voted for the plan to stay the 
same, which is to reduce the number of F's to 5% or less.  This is tied in to the 
School Land Trust Budget - we use this money to help in this area.  Guided studies - 
make up credit and hand in East Shore packets.  Our school has done more packets 
than the other junior highs combined.   

4. School Land Trust Plan and Budget Approval - The council agreed on the budget 
and plan as posted with these notes.  Budget was voted on and approved.   

5. Plan for school next year - Are there any needs for our school?  We feel that with 
Valley View, we will be able to increase our offerings.  Aware to care - Timpanogos 
High School is hoping to get the junior highs on board.  Theron to contact Doug 
about this.   

6. Registration procedure - Counselor Items - 7th graders moving to 8th have the 
opportunity to register in the next few days.  8th going to 9th is complete.  6th grade 
registration went well and the majority of the registrations are complete. This next 
week we will be working with the high schools to help our 9th graders move to their 
respective high schools.  Oak Canyon has to define which school students will be 
registering.  Next Wednesday, the high schools will be here to present and teach the 
students how to register at their perspective schools.  Timpanogos portal opens the 
28th of March.  State concurrent program is currently shut down due to corruption.  
They are working to restore this information.  Some schools did not use the program 
correctly.  Pleasant Grove registration opens on April 11.  April 18 and 19th the HS 
counselors will be meeting with our 9th graders to finalize their registration during 
World Studies classes.   

7. Other items -  a.  Canal is black topped.  We are hoping to have the gate opened.  
May 18th is the opening ceremony.  b.  All doors have been locked except the front 
door.  Students will not be restricted from using the doors, but the doors will be 
locked during classes.  c.  Bullying and harassment - Jim and John Lloyd are having 
a monthly meeting where we have students and others discuss issues.  We are 
looking for a few parents to come in and volunteer.  d.  District Community Council - 
A/P classes and concurrent enrollment - there are some universities that are not 
going to allow credit for these classes.  Right now, this issue is on the back-burner, 
but it is a concern moving forward.   

8. Meeting adjourned - next meeting is in May.   
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